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        In reply refer to:  
P-2589 

 
        April 25, 2016 
 
Mr. Paul A. Kitti 
Executive Director 
Marquette Board of Light and Power 
2200 Wright Street 
Marquette, Michigan 49855-1398 
 
Re: 2015 Emergency Action Plan Update 

Forestville and Tourist Park Developments 
 Marquette Hydroelectric Project (FERC Project No. 2589)  
 
Dear Mr. Kitti: 

 
We have completed our review of the 2015 Emergency Action Plan (EAP) update for 

the Forestville (P-2589-01) and Tourist Park (P-2589-03) Developments of your Marquette 
Hydroelectric Project, submitted with you December 17, 2015 letter.  The annual 
requirements and their status are as follows.  All items are complete.  Your submittal satisfies 
the EAP requirements outlined in 18 CFR §12.24. 
 

1. EAP updates - Submitted with your December 17, 2015 letter. 
2. Summary of annual training - Submitted with your December 17, 2015 letter. 
3. List of the personnel attending the training session - Submitted with your December 

17, 2015 letter. 
4. Annual test (drill) of EAP – Conducted in October 2015 per your December 17, 2015 

letter. 
5. Verification that plan holders have received the update – Submitted with your 

December 17, 2015 letter. 
6. Confirmation of annual face-to-face meeting with EMAs – Submitted with your 

December 17, 2015 letter. 
 
We have the following comments that you should address by December 31, 2016. 
 

1. You should provide a complete reprint of the EAP in accordance with the 
Commission’s revised Chapter 6 of our Engineering Guidelines. 
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2. You should revise the Notification Flow Charts with the following FERC contact 
information and call-in procedures.  
 
For Conditions A (Imminent Failure) and Condition B (Potential Failure 
Developing):  
   
 FERC EAP Hotline – 312.596.4444 
 
 FERC Regional Engineer: 
 John Zygaj 
 C: 312.953.4404 
 H: 630.616.1097 
 
 FERC Branch Chief 
 Michael Davis 
 C: 312.953.5393 
 H: 630.852.9666 
 
 FERC Branch Chief  
 Olaf Weeks 
 C: 202.603.7839 
 H: 630.690.4977 
 
 C – Cell Phone 
 H – Home Phone  

 
Please call in the sequence indicated until you talk to any of the individuals listed 
above.  

 
 For Conditions C (High Flows) and D (Non Failure) and for Tests and Drills:  
 

FERC EAP Hotline– 312.596.4444 – If no answer, please leave a message. 
Please note that the messages are automatically e-mailed to all managers.  

 
If you have any questions, you may contact Mr. David Olson at 312.596.4464 

(david.olson@ferc.gov) or me at 312.596.4430. 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
        John A. Zygaj, P.E. 

Regional Engineer 
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